



## **NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION LIMITED**

### **MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 17<sup>TH</sup> OCTOBER 2019 AT THE MERCURE WETHERBY HOTEL, WETHERBY**

PRESENT:            T DEAKIN            L BLACKER            I AINSLEY  
                         R BLACKER            P THOMPSON            C KITCHEN  
                         T HEEKS            T BROWN            T LONG  
                         E HOLDEN            V POPE            J LEIGHTLEY  
                         I EDWARDS

#### **1. CHAIRMANS OPENING REMARKS**

The Chairman opened the meeting at 1935 hrs and thanked everyone for attending. He also welcomed Sean Rushton from East Yorkshire Clay Shooting Ground who had been invited to give a short input on what the club could offer.

#### **2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE**

Apologies for absence had been received from P Chaplow, D Long and T Benson.

#### **3-4. MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES (8<sup>TH</sup> AUG)**

The Committee read through the minutes and as there was nothing to discuss a proposal by T Brown and seconded by T Heeks was made and the minutes were passed as a true record.

#### **5. TREASURERS REPORT**

There was £19,962.55 in the bank. There were no outstanding levies. Some cheques for Teams were still outstanding.

**ACTION: I AINSLEY TO SEND CHEQUES TO HQ FOR POSTAL**

## **6. MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT**

Mr Oldham from HQ bringing CPSA banner to AGM as a backdrop for photoshoot.

## **7. VENUE FOR NR SELECTION SHOOT**

The NR England Selection shoot will be held at Bywell on 30/31 May 2020.

NR DTL Selection shoot needs more than 2 layouts. Could be held at Penrith.

**ACTION: E HOLDEN TO CONTACT PENRITH**

## **8. EAST YORKSHIRE CLAY SHOOTING GROUND**

Sean Rushton from the Club attended and gave an excellent report on what the ground could hold at the moment. They couldn't yet hold 100 bird sporting competitions. They need to start off with a NR Selection shoot then County shoot then Regional Championship or maybe an NR England Team Selection Shoot providing they have done OK with the previous shoots. Maybe could also hold a County Sportrap.

## **9. SPORTING – THE WAY FORWARD**

The Sporting discipline tends to carry the other disciplines. Unfortunately a sporting ground has been lost (Park Lodge).

Do we need to keep the NR shoots in the Region. The Committee voted and the majority voted to keep the shoots in the Region as long as grounds were registered with the CPSA.

## **10. NORTHERN SHOOT**

One selection shoot to be held at Bywell. They had plenty of dates for 2020 shoots. Discussions still ongoing with HQ regarding shoots coming to the NR grounds.

## **11. BANNER FOR AGM**

S Oldman to bring CPSA banner to AGM. A banner had also been purchased by the Committee which was excellent and great value for the money which could also be used.

## **12.LETTERS TO GROUNDS**

A memo to grounds stating what we as a Committee can offer them

**ACTION: T DEAKIN TO SEND MEMO TO COMMITTEE**

-3-

## **13. COLTS/JUNIORS PROPOSAL**

It was proposed to use the Regions All Round to invite CPSA Colts and Juniors to shoot free again next year.

**ACTION: TO BE MONITORED BY T DEAKIN**

## **14.POTENTIAL NEW GROUNDS**

A couple of new grounds had been mentioned. Need to find out more about them

**ACTION: T LONG**

## **15.ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

A concern about mixup at presentations with badges had been made. T Deakin to send memo to grounds letting them know the procedures.

**ACTION: T DEAKIN**

There being nothing more to discuss the meeting closed at 22.25 hrs

L BLACKER

14/11/19

